
 

iii

 

Acknowledgments

 

I would like to thank Professors David D. Houghton and David S. Battisti for acting as

my co-advisers through thick and thin. Committee members, Professors Stefan Hastenrath,

John A. Young, Matthew Hitchman, Zhengyu Liu, and John Strikwerda are thanked for

their encouragement and advise over the years. I would like to acknowledge the very im-

portant role played by Dr. Michael Alexander in my research. I gained much from scientific

discussions with Drs. Robert Gallimore and Yunlai Zhu during my time at Wisconsin. 

This research was funded by the National Science Foundation (ATM-8822980, ATM-

8913261, ATM-9302884) and the University of Wisconsin Graduate School. A grant from

the NOAA Office of Climate and Global Change Program provided support for travel and

publications. 

Linda Keller helped me in ways I can not even enumerate and her assistance was in-

valuable once I was exiled to Tennessee. I would also like to thank Matt Hitchman, Tom

Zapotocny, Fred Reames, and John. A. Young for sharing their computer resources with

me. I highly appreciate the computing assistance I received from Ruth Ross, Pat Behling,

Gary Broughton, Larry Greischar, Dierk Polzin, and Allen Lenzen. 

NCAR kindly provided the Isemer and Hasse (1985, 1987), Levitus (1982), Robinson

et al. (1979), and Samuels and Cox (1987) data sets for use in this research. The COADS

was provided by CIRES. 

I appreciate the role played by my friends in my life during the past six years. I would

like to thank Elaine Prins and Ken Bywaters for always being there despite our differing

politics, :–). I really appreciate the encouragement, friendship, advice, and mothering I

have received from Mike Alexander, Herbi Dreiner, Sevtap Karakoy, Linda Keller, Jose

Marengo, Bill Olson, Zekai Otles, Ruth Ross, Ruth Schimmel, Michael Schoenfield, Mary

Meyer Tyree, Celia Vanderloop,  Denise Worthen, and Xiaohua Wu. I would like to thank

Frank Li and Leslie Hartten for being generous officemates with great libraries. I thank



 

iv

 

Mary Beth Poremski for reminding me there is more to life than research. I would like to

acknowledge Mike Coe, Steve Vavrus, and Richard Wagner for stimulating discussions

about science and food. 

I would like to thank my wonderful family (Usha Bhatt, Geeta Bhatt, Veda Bhatt, Nan-

cy Hornewer, Joshua Moses, Dan Moses, Sally Newman, Ted Newman, Dara Newman,

and Scott Samuels) for taking such good care of me and my boys during hectic times. I

would like to acknowledge Katmai and Kodiak for keeping my feet warm and forcing me

to get some exercise. Last but not at all least I would like to thank my husband, David E.

Newman, for his eternal optimism and strength. 


